
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Dear Good Shepherd Ohana:  
 

We are now coming into the season of Lent, the time of year where we sit with Jesus in 
the desert for 40 days. 
 
When I was a kid, all of my Roman Catholic classmates (of which there were many) and 
my teachers talked about what they were giving up for Lent and all of them abstained 
from eating meat on Fridays, although eating fish was OK. In later years I learned that 
the sacrifice was a way of becoming more in touch with the presence of God. 
 
I know that this is a time-honored tradition and I don’t want to discount it. At the same time, it has never been 
part of my Lenten practice to give something up. Instead, I’d like to take something on. This year it will be 
preparing daily morning reflections for the congregation on the Stations of the Cross. They will launch at 6 AM 
every morning from Ash Wednesday through the Saturday before Palm Sunday. 
 
Another thing that I would like us all to consider taking on is intentional prayer, especially for the situation with 
the border with the Ukraine and Russia. That will not only bring us closer to the presence of God, but will also 
help us discern what a loving God would have us do in a situation like this. 
 
And simultaneous to these two things, I think it would be helpful to think about what we are grateful for. Every 
single day in the midst of the COVID-19 pandemic, I have felt a sense of joy because of my personal sense of 
gratitude about being with all of you. I’m also grateful for my wife and the way that my life has changed since we 
got married. I think these things are important to bear in mind as we navigate challenges like COVID-19, because 
it keeps us going. So, take time to be grateful for whatever gifts God has stowed upon you and your families and 
if we can do that together, I think it will be a blessed and holy Lent for all of us. 
 
 

Peace,  
 
 
 

 
 
 

Dear Fellow Good Shepherds, 
 
     It seemed like 2021 went quickly past in a blur but it also seems that this year hasn't really 
slowed down. Here we are in the middle of Lent, preparing for the glorious celebration of 
Easter and the Resurrection of our Lord. Whilst writing this plans for this joyous occasion are 
still being finalized but will prove to be as special as always. 
 
     We will still continue to be well aware of this pandemic of which we are in the midst. Protocols seem to 
change daily but at least for the better. Unfortunately as this pandemic has gone on as long as it has, more of 
us are suffering personal experiences with it. Pray for all who have been affected by it and pray for all of us as 
well. 
 
      This message is brief but I do want to wish you all a Happy and Joyous Easter! 
 

S h e p h e r d  S t a f f  

    Moki+ 
 

Kenneth Peter Lee, Senior Warden 
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W o n d e r f u l  t o  b e  b a c k  f o r  i n - p e r s o n  w o r s h i p !  

   

  

 
 
 
 
 
 

MARCH 2ND 

10:30AM   Holy Eucharist in the parish courtyard with  
   Imposition of Ashes 
11AM -12PM  Imposition of Ashes in the church parking lot 
12NOON   Imposition of Ashes around Wailuku Town 
7:00PM   Holy Eucharist w/music and Imposition of Ashes
   in the sanctuary 

During Lent (after Ash Wednesday – April 9), join us for “Daily Virtual Reflection” at 6:00AM on 
Good Shepherd’s YouTube Channel and Facebook Premiere. The theme will be on Stations of 
the Cross. 



 
 

Responding to the Volcano and 
Tsunami in Tonga 

 

Episcopal Relief & Development, in collaboration with the 
Anglican Alliance, is supporting the Anglican Diocese of 
Polynesia and Anglican Missions after the Hunga Tonga – 
Hunga Ha’apai Volcano eruption on January 15, 2022. The 
underwater volcano’s eruption caused a tsunami that 

damaged many Tongan islands with 5-10 foot waves. Additionally, ashes from the eruption have contaminated 
water and food supplies. Anglican Alliance is coordinating an emergency response to distribute supplies such 
as tools, building materials, water containers and purification tablets, food and hygiene kits. Read more about 
the Church’s response at:  www.episcopalrelief.org .  
 

Please donate to Episcopal Relief and Development online (be sure to select INTERNATIONAL DISASTER 
RESPONSE) today to help. 
 

For over 80 years, Episcopal Relief & Development has been working together with supporters and partners 
for lasting change around the world. Each year the organization facilitates healthier, more fulfilling lives for 
close to 3 million people struggling with hunger, poverty, disaster and disease. Inspired by Jesus’ words in 
Matthew 25, Episcopal Relief & Development leverages the expertise and resources of Anglican and other 
partners to deliver measurable and sustainable change in three signature program areas: Women, Children 
and Climate. 

 

Donations are 
being  
accepted 
through 
March 11.  
Your washed 
and cleaned 
pieces will be 
greatly 
appreciated. 
Please call 
the parish 
office at  
808-244-4656 
to drop off 
your items. 
 

Baked goods 
will be 
accepted 
Friday, March 
11 between 
12pm-5pm 
and Saturday 
from  
7am-8am. 
Volunteers 
are also 
needed. 
Please call 
the office, 
808-244-4656 
for more 
information. 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
  1    SHROVE       

…...TUESDAY 
4:00pm 
Centering Prayer 
(Zoom) 

2      ASH     
…WEDNESDAY 
7:00am Men’s Bible 
Study  
10:30am Eucharist 
11:00am Ashes To Go 
7:00pm Eucharist 

3 
9:00am Staff Mtg 
12:00pm 
Women’s Bible 
Study (Zoom) 
 

4 
 

5 
9:00am Worship 
mtg 
5:00pm In-
person Holy 
Eucharist 

6 
7:00am Virtual Liturgy 
of the Word 
(Facebook, YouTube) 
9:00am In-person Holy 
Eucharist 

7 
12:30pm 
Property 
Management 
 

8 
4:00pm 
Centering Prayer 
(Zoom) 
5:30pm Building 
& Grounds 

9 
7:00am Men’s Bible 
Study  
12:00pm Anglican 
Rosary 
(Facebook Live) 

10 
9:00am Staff Mtg 
12:00pm 
Women’s Bible 
Study (Zoom) 
4:00pm Finance 

11 12 
8:00am ECW 
Church Bazaar 
5:00pm In-
person Holy 
Eucharist  

13 
7:00am Virtual Liturgy 
of the Word 
(Facebook, YouTube) 
9:00am In-person Holy 
Eucharist 

14 
VALENTINES’ 
DAY 
 

 

15 
4:00pm 
Centering Prayer 
(Zoom) 
5:30pm Vestry 
(Zoom) 

16 
7:00am Men’s Bible 
Study  
12:00pm Anglican 
Rosary 
(Facebook Live) 

17 ST PATRICK’S    
………….DAY 
9:00am Staff Mtg 
12:00pm 
Women’s Bible 
Study (Zoom) 

18 
 

19 
5:00pm In-
person Holy 
Eucharist 

20 
7:00am Virtual Liturgy 
of the Word 
(Facebook, YouTube) 
9:00am In-person Holy 
Eucharist 

21 
 

22 
4:00pm 
Centering Prayer 
(Zoom) 

23 
7:00am Men’s Bible 
Study  
12:00pm Anglican 
Rosary 
(Facebook Live) 

24 
9:00am Staff Mtg 
12:00pm 
Women’s Bible 
Study (Zoom) 

25 
PRINCE 
KUHIO DAY 
office closed 

26 
5:00pm In-
person Holy 
Eucharist 

 
27 
7:00am Virtual Liturgy 
of the Word 
(Facebook, YouTube) 
9:00am In-person Holy 
Eucharist 

28 29 
4:00pm 
Centering Prayer 
(Zoom) 

30 
7:00am Men’s Bible 
Study  
12:00pm Anglican 
Rosary 
(Facebook Live) 

31 
9:00am Staff Mtg 
12:00pm 
Women’s Bible 
Study (Zoom) 

  

 
 
 
 
Chun Mi Akana  03/01 
Chancellor Brown  03/01 
Rhianvyen Pascua  03/02 
Roman  Valle   03/05 
Anthony Aboy   03/07 
Clarita Corpuz   03/11 
Gloria Dela Cruz  03/12 
Rogelio Dinong  03/12 
Alice Crowe   03/13 
Sigrid Latayada  03/1 
AriannaBueno   03/15 
Gaven Bumanglag  03/15 
Marcelino Ibanez  03/17 
Vincent Gusman  03/18 
Ernesto Pasalo  03/18 
Virginia Pasalo  03/23 
Danny Evangelista  03/24 
Dutch Akana   03/31 
 
 
 

 
NONE   
 

BIRTHDAYS 

ANNIVERSARIES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Head of the Church  - Our Lord Jesus Christ 
Bishop of Hawaii - The Rt. Rev. Robert           

 Fitzpatrick 
Priest-in-Charge - The Rev. Robert Moki Hino 
Sr. Warden - K. Peter Lee 
Jr. Warden - Louise Aloy 
Vestry 2022 - John Decker 
 - Brian Shuster 
 - Eugenia Sitts 
Vestry 2023 - David Batulayan 
 - Marie Paul 
 - Nolly Yagin 
Vestry 2024 - Jeanne Abe 
 - Chancellor Brown 
 - Sharon Daniels 
Clerk of the Vestry - Marie Paul 
Convention Delegates - Louise Aloy 
 - John Decker 
 - K. Peter Lee 
 - Shelley Riebling 
 - Marie Paul 
 - Maureen VanDenburgh 
Parish Secretary - Cora Brown 
Treasurer - John Decker 
Music Director - Ferdinand Cajigal 
Acolyte Master - Pacifico Evangelista 
ECW Chair - Louise Aloy 
Filipino Folk Dance - Alfredo Evangelista 
 - Bessy Evangelista 
Building & Grounds - Louise Aloy 
Finance Chair - K. Peter Lee 
Property Management - Brian Shuster 
Stewardship Chair - Louise Aloy 
Worship Chair - Pacifico Evangelis  
Queen Emma  
       Athletic Director - Lawrence Kauhaahaa 
Worship Chair - Pacifico Evangelsita 
Youth/Young Adults - Natasha Lau 
 
 

W 
  

 
MARCH 
BIBLE  

MEMORY VERSE 
 

“If I were you, 
I would go to 

God and 
present my case 

to him.”: 
Job 5:8 

 
 

 
 

* Deadline for the Shepherd Staff 
Newsletter articles & information is 
due on the 10th of every month. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 

MARCH 



THOSE WHO SERVE CHRIST IN  HIS CHURCH 
In-person Saturday Eucharist at 5:00pm and Sunday Eucharist at 9:00am in parish courtyard  

(Social distancing and facial masks are required). 
7:00am Sunday Virtual Liturgy of the Word (Facebook or YouTube) 

Bishops' Scholarship Funds 
Applications are now being accepted for two Diocesan Scholarship funds that 
are available to students for the 2022-2023 school year. 
 

1) Bishop's Scholarship Fund - Kindergarten to grade 12 students entering an 
Episcopal Church-related school in the Diocese of Hawai'i for the first time. 

2) The Chang Clergy Children's Scholarship Fund - Children of clergy under the age of 24 - Clergy must be 
canonically resident and domiciled in the Diocese of Hawai'i. 
 

The submission deadline is Tuesday, April 5, 2022, at 4:00 PM (HST). For more information and eligibility 
requirements, please call the parish office 808-244-4656. Should you have any questions, please e-mail 
Denise Esposito at the diocese:  desposito@episcopalhawaii,.org  or you may visit the diocesan webpage at: 
www.episcopalhawaii.org.  
 

 March 6 
Lent 1 

March 13  
Lent 2 

March 20 
Lent 3 

March 27 
Lent 4 

Celebrant Moki Hino Moki Hino Moki Hino Moki Hino 
Lectors 
(Virtual) 

Maysie Tam 
Isaiah Lampitoc 

Maggie Evangelista 
Andrew Yagin 

Meren Kuzara 
John Decker 

Alyza Sitts-Leyva 
Gil Keith-Agaran 

Intercessor 
(Virtual) 

Isaiah Lampitoc Andrew Yagin John Decker Gil Keith-Agaran 

Responder 
(Virtual) 

K. Peter Lee K. Peter Lee K. Peter Lee K. Peter Lee 

Ushers 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Brian & Cindy  
Shuster 

Bo & Karen  
Mahoe 

Eugenia & Mark 
Sitts 

Sannah & Ed 
Evangelista 

Lector 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Joan Smith Marie Paul Chance Brown Gil Keith-Agaran 

Intercessor 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Louise Aloy Brian Shuster Les Totah Maureen VanDenburgh 

Eucharistic Ministers 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Maggie Evangelista 
Joan Smith 

Maureen VanDenburgh 
Louise Aloy 

Mary Lou Mellinger 
Marie Paul 

K. Peter Lee 
Lynne Takara 

Ka ‘Ohana Kitchen Ka Ohana O Kamai Philippine Nurses of 
America HI 

Ka Ohana O Kamai 4Ever Family N 
Friends 

 April 3 
Lent 5 

April 10 
Palm Sunday 

April 17 
Easter Sunday 

April 24 
Easter 2 

Celebrant Moki Hino Moki Hino Moki Hino Moki Hino 
Lector 

(Virtual) 
Marie Paul 

Eugenia Sitts 
Brian Shuster 
Chance Brown 

Louise Aloy 
Sannah Evangelista 

Natasha Lau 
Shandi Agpoon 

Intercessor 
(Virtual) 

Eugenia Sitts Chance Brown Sannah Evangelista Shandi Agpoon 

Responder 
(Virtual) 

K. Peter Lee K. Peter Lee K. Peter Lee K. Peter Lee 

Ushers 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Mark & Eugenia 
Sitts 

Bo & Karen Mahoe Brian & Cindy  
Shuster 

Sannah & Ed 
Evangelista 

Lector 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Sannah Evangelista 
 

K. Peter Lee Natasha Lau Louise Aloy 

Intercessor 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Lynne Takara Maggie Evangelista Isaiah Lampitoc Joan Smith 

Eucharistic Ministers 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Natasha Lau 
Maggie Evangelista 

Joan Smith 
Maureen VanDenburgh 

Louise Aloy 
MaryLou Mellinger 

Marie Paul 
K. Peter Lee 

Ka ‘Ohana Kitchen Team 8 
Sannah Evangelista 

Team 9 
GSEC Youth 

Francine Cabacungan 
Ohana & Friends 

Team 2 
Nenita Evangelista 



  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

January 2022 
Finance Report 

Actual for month Budget for month Actual Year to Date Budget Year to Date 

Plate Offerings $2630.00 $2131.00 $2630.00 $2131.00 
Pledge Offerings $30,881.00 $12,500.00 $30,881.00 $12,500.00 

GOOD SHEPHERD CHURCH 
2140 MAIN STREET 
WAILUKU, HI 96793 
808-244-4656 
Email:  frmoki@goodshepherdmaui.org   
             office@goodshepherdmaui.org    
            bookkeeper@goodshepherdmaui.org    
 

MARCH    
2022 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE: 
5:00pm Saturday in person worship in the office courtyard.  (social distancing and facial mask required)  
7:00am Sunday Virtual Service (via Zoom, Facebook or YouTube) 
9:00am Sunday in person worship in the sanctuary.  (social distancing and facial mask required)  Join 

 

us! 

  
 

The day will begin at 9:00 AM with a Chrism Mass and Eucharist that will include the Renewal of Clergy 
Vows and Renewal of Baptismal Vows. Immediately following the mass will be Spring Training 2022 
sponsored by the Racial Reconciliation Task Force, and will include a variety of workshops. For more 
information and to register, visit the event webpage: https://www.episcopalhawaii.org/spring-training-
registration-2022.html  
 
REGARDING INTERISLAND TRAVEL:  
The Diocese will cover air travel expenses for clergy and (1) authorized lay person from each neighbor island 
congregation. Please contact Fr. Moki if you are interested. 
 

Join the Diocese's annual Chrism Mass & 
Spring Training 2022 event being held at 
The Cathedral of St. Andrew in 
Honolulu. They are looking forward to 
gathering together in-person for this year's 
event. The theme for Spring Training 2022 
is from our Diocesan “Anthem” 
commissioned from Joe Camacho:  
"Pili Pa’a - We stand as one" 
 


